MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

September 28, 2022

FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Tammy Davis, Kristi Langkabel and Larry Tracy. Also present was: Town Attorney Grace Dillow and Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the September 14, 2022. Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to approve minutes as written. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 3/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council Member Larry Tracy. The motion passed. Vote 3/0

ORDINANCE 14-2022: (ORDINANCE FOR APPROPRIATIONS AND TAX RATES)

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve Ordinance 14-2022 as presented. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

CARD OF APPRECIATION:

Council President Benefiel read a card of appreciation received from Jay Griffith family.

NEW BUSINESS:

Bids for surplus utility trailer:

Council Members Ralph Henderson made a motion to accept the Tyle Middleton bid Of \$650.00 for the utility trailer. Council Member Tracy seconded the motion. Motion Approved. Vote 5/0

FFA Request:

FFA members Dean Tyner and Abigal Hauk gave a presentation on having farm animals On school grounds. Council members thanked them for the presentation and saw no Problems.

WEEKLY TRASH PICKUP:

Mr. Chris Ross from Waste Management presented the new rates for weekly trash pickup In the Town of Morristown. After discussion Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to Accept the trash pickup rates. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 4/0 David Benefiel did not vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Craney Property:

Clerk-Treasurer informed Council Members that the Craney Property is now the Town of Morristowns. Pictures of the buildings presented.

LEGAL:

Nothing

POLICE DEPARTMENT:

Nothing

Street, Water and Wastewater:

Nothing

MISCELLANEOUS:

DOWN TOWN REVITALIZATION:

Dede Allender made a presentation on various activities. A grant was awarded for the paving of the south park drive. Copy of the report made a part of these minutes.

Clerk-Treasurer ask if it would be possible to stripe 300E? Council Members said they Would check with the county.

ADJOURN:

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Don Roberts - Clerk-Treasurer

September 28, 2022